
The Village Association (VA) AGM 
was held on Tuesday 24 November 
which, in light of the ongoing 
COVID restrictions, was held online 
using Zoom.  


The meeting was attended by all 
the VA Directors along with 
representatives from Hazelvine.  
Residents from twelve properties 
a n d a n u m b e r o f b u s i n e s s 
members joined the meeting.


Jon Forde chaired the meeting and 
started by giving a review of the 
VA’s work during the year. This 
included:


•	 Details of the maintenance and repair work undertaken, including repairs to paving, pathways, drainage,       
	 new waste bins across The Village and the redecoration of many of the black bollards.


•	 An overview of the work and challenges dealt with by the Warden team over the past 12 months.  This 	
	 included an update on the relationship with the Police, instances of anti-social behaviour dealt with by the 	
	 team and the expansion of CCTV.


•	 The work throughout the year by our landscaping contractor, Acacia.


•	 An overview of the VA’s work in lobbying local organisations including Surrey / Tandridge / Parish 	 	
	 Councils, CBCT and local businesses including Tesco’s, Village Vets and The Fleeting Brook.


•	 The work of the VA in response to and the impact of COVID on the VA’s plans.


•	 Finally, an overview of the VA’s engagement with residents and members.


Looking at the financials, the spend for 2019 was discussed as was the budget for 2021.  The VA outlined its plans 
and focus for the year ahead which will be a year of building up of the reserves and planning for 2022 and the next 
round of maintenance and repair works.


The final formal agenda piece was the resolutions and voting for the three Directors; the VA is pleased to confirm 
the re-appointment of Simon Nunn of Nunn & Co Accountants as Business Director and the appointments of Jane 
Stephens and Gary Leatherby of CSE Chatterbox as Resident & Business Directors respectively.


We followed the formal agenda with a Q&A session where questions included the 2021 budget, travellers, request 
for a pedestrian crossing and concerns around vehicles exiting Tesco’s.


The VA board wish to thank all those who attended and those who sent in proxy votes for their participation.  We 
look forward to continuing our engagement with residents, businesses and all users of The Village in 2021.
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If you see an incident happening in The Village that you consider requires 
intervention then YOU MUST CONTACT THE POLICE FIRST before reporting 
anything to the Wardens.


The Wardens cannot report crimes on residents’ behalf.


Simply call 101 for non-emergency and 999 for emergency. 


Please note that 101 is also available online and reporting there is quicker. 
Just visit www.police.uk.  There is also a chat facility on www.surrey.police.uk


Thanks and…. stay safe.

Gary Leatherby joins the VA Board as Business Director.


Gary’s family company, Chatterbox Ltd., moved in to the 
newly built offices on The Village in 2004 and have 
enjoyed working at this great location ever since.  They 
are proud that they are now part of a large public listed 
company, since 2019.


Gary and his family have 
lived locally for the past 
30 years , wi th both 
children being educated 
in Caterham. 


Gary has also been a 
member of the Old Cats 
rugby club for many 
years, and previously 
served as a trustee on 
the Caterham Barracks 
Community Trust.

NEW VA DIRECTOR

REPORTING INCIDENTS & CRIMES TO THE POLICE 

Acacia, led by Roxy and Paul have been looking after 
the landscaping and garden maintenance at The 
Village for over 20 years.  


One aspect of their work is 
the annual planting, each 
Autumn to maintain the 
appearance of The Village. 


By planting in Autumn the 
n e w p l a n t s b e c o m e 
established over the Winter 
and are ready for Spring 
w i t h o u t t h e n e e d fo r 
watering.  


Roxy plans this planting 
with sustainability in mind 
and minimising the cost to 
residents, moving plants 

that are not doing well in a particular location and 
replacing plants where necessary.  

LANDSCAPING

The VA would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a safe, healthy and happy holiday season.   It really goes 
without saying that ‘2020’ has been an extreme year for everyone, but we have greatly appreciated the support 
that you have given us during this year.  


For 2021 we have many more items on our agenda and, as explained during the AGM, we will continue to work 
with you to support and enhance our special neighbourhood.


